Clerks Report October 2022

Further to the issues raised by Councillor Jennings at the last meeting pertaining to continued dog fouling at the allotments and dog walking areas I have contacted Simon Broke, the landlord as agreed. He has confirmed he is happy for us to erect as many signs as needed to help enforce the message for people to clear up after their dogs and to dispose of the mess in the dog bins.

I have also sent a letter to Necton Church and School Estate Trust via Revd Thorp, as soon as I receive a response I will update Council.

I have received email correspondence from NCC Councillor Mark Kiddle- Morris that due to personal circumstances he will be unable to attend any PC meetings within his area for the remainder of this calendar year. He has confirmed that he is still available to discuss any issues and can be reached on the same email and telephone number.

Whilst the potholes on Mill Street have been repaired it has been brought to my attention that these works undertaken may not be to a standard that resolves the issues, therefore I will take this forward with Highways and see if they can provide some background on the resurfacing and whether these repairs should be revisited.